
   

                  VERNON TEACHERS’ VERNON TEACHERS’ VERNON TEACHERS’    

                        ASSOCIATIONASSOCIATIONASSOCIATION   

Annual Report 
May 4, 2015 

  

 



2  

 
1. CALL TO ORDER 

        1.1   Adoption of Agenda 

   
 

2. APPOINTMENT OF SCRUTINEERS 

 

 

3. SECRETARY'S REPORT 

        3.1   Minutes of VTA - AGM May 5, 2014 

 

 

4. TREASURER’S REPORT 

        4.1  The proposed budget for 2015-2016 is printed  

    as part of the Annual Report. 
        4.2 The following motions are recommended by   

  the VTA Staff Rep Assembly:  

   Motion: that the VTA fee for the 2015-2016 

  remain the same at $465.00/annum  

  for active members and; 

    Motion:  that the VTA fee for Teachers-on- 

  Call remain at 0.5% of their gross salary for 

  2015-16 

 

 

5. LEADERSHIP REMARKS 

       5.1    Message from VTA President  -  Heather  

   Malcolm 

 

6. ELECTION OF OFFICERS 
 6.1  Elections 

   6.1.1 President  -  BY VOTE    

   Lisa LaBoucane 
      

        

   

  6.1.2     First Vice President 

  6.1.3  Second Vice President    

  6.1.4 Secretary   
 6.1.5 Treasurer   

 6.1.6 Local Association Representative 

  6.1.7 Bargaining Chair 

  6.1.8 Professional Development Chair 

  6.1.9 Social Justice Reps (2) 

  6.1.10 Public Relations/Communications 

  6.1.11 OH & S Chair 

  6.1.12  Local Aboriginal Education Contact 

  6.1.13 Members at Large (3) 

 

 

7. EXECUTIVE REPORTS 
 7.1 Executive Reports form part of the written an

 annual report distributed to the members  

 present.   

  Motion:  That the reports be accepted  as 

 printed. 
               

 

8. NEW BUSINESS 

 8.1 BC Court of Appeal Decision: Bills 22 and 28 

 
 

9. ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 Door Prize Draw 

 Retirement & Year End Barbeque:  June 25, 2015 

 3:30 pm  -  7:00 pm, Paddlewheel Park Hall. 
 

 

10. ADJOURNMENT  

Vernon Teachers’ Association 
Annual General Meeting 

 
May 4, 2015                           AGENDA  W.L. SEATON  -  4:00 PM 

  

VTA 2015 Year End/Retirement  
Barbeque 

 

Weôd love to see you there!! 
 

Thursday, - June 25 - 3:30 pm at Paddlewheel Hall 

Burgers, Fruit/Veggie Platters, Snack and Drinks Provided 

Bar Drinks  - $3, Cab Fare Available, Plan Ahead - Car Pool if You Can! 

 

Your Host School this Year is Harwood Elementary 
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1.  CALL TO ORDER  

     1.1  Adoption of Agenda (Ghattas/Bader/Carried) 

 2. APPOINTMENT OF SCRUTINEERS 

   2.1 Motion:   To appoint Emily Fraser and 

Wendy Hart (LaBoucane/Ingersoll/Carried) 

  

 3. SECRETARY'S REPORT 

     3.1 Minutes of  VTA - AGM May 13, 2013 

  Motion: To accept the May 13, 2013 

  Minutes (LaBoucane/McLachlan/Carried) 

  

4. TREASURERôS REPORT 

     4.1  The proposed budget for 2014-2015 is   

printed as part of the Annual Report. 

¶ VTA goal is not to increase fees for teaches 

¶ Budget is similar to last year with some cuts. 

¶ SD#22 has said it will no longer pay for VTA 

Presidentôs employer portion of Superannua-

tion benefits which is a $12,000/year cost. 

¶ Cuts have been made in areas such as elimi-

nating fax machine, finding better insurance 

rates, possibly not making a lump sum pay-

ment on mortgage, cutting out attending Winter 

School, among other cuts. 

   4.2  The following motions are recommended by 

the VTA Staff Rep Assembly:  

  Motion : that the VTA fee for the 2014-2015 re-

main the same at $465.00/annum for active 

members (Vance/Monroe/Carried) and; 

  Motion:   that the VTA fee for Teachers-on-Call 

remain at 0.5% of their gross salary for 2014-15 

(Vance/Simon/Carried) 

   

5.  LEADERSHIP REMARKS  

  5.1   Message from VTA President, Heather Mal-

colm -  Discussed current bargaining situation 

  5.2    Message from BCTF Executive ð Mike Ball 

    Motion:  To move into committee.  (LaBoucane/

Santos/Carried) 

  Motion: To move out of Committee.   

  Discussed current bargaining situation. (Bader/

Carried)  

6. ELECTION OF OFFICERS 

 6.1 Elections 

 6.1.1   President  by acclamation  -  Heather 

Malcolm 

 6.1.2   First Vice President ï Acclaimed:  Lisa 

LaBoucane 

 6.1.3   Second Vice President ï Vacant   

 6.1.4   Secretary -  Acclaimed:  Diane Bennet 

    6.1.5   Treasurer - Acclaimed: Karen Vance 

    6.1.6   Local Association Representative ï 

    Acclaimed:  Richard Santos 

    6.1.7   Bargaining Chair ï Acclaimed:  Chris   

 Brandle  

    6.1.8   Professional Development Chair ï 

    Acclaimed:  Robyn Ladner 

   6.1.9   Social Justice Reps (2) ï Acclaimed:  

Nancy Ingersoll, Sue Ghattas 

  6.1.10  Public Relations/Communications - Ac-

claimed:  Kevin Bader 

    6.1.11  OH & S Chair ï Acclaimed:  Craig 

 Leverman 

    6.1.12  Local Aboriginal Education Contact -   

 Joelle Belanger 

    6.1.13  Members at Large (3) ï Acclaimed:    

 Andrew Affleck, Brigan McDougall and one  

 vacancy. 

  
7. EXECUTIVE REPORTS 
  7.1 Executive Reports form part of the written an 

annual report distributed to the members pre-
sent.  Motion:  That the reports be accepted as 
printed. (PR Communications ReportðRobyn 
Ladner is missing).  (LaBoucane/Ingersoll/
Carried) 

       
8.   NEW BUSINESS 
 8.1  None  

        

9.   ANNOUNCEMENTS as per Agenda  

      Door Prize Draw ï Anne Monteithwon $50 Gift     

Certificate to Boston Pizza.  . 

 

 10. ADJOURNMENT  Motion to Adjourn:  

       (Fraser/Carried) 

Vernon Teachers’ Association 
Annual General Meeting 

 

May 5, 2014                                                   MINUTES                              VSS Auditorium - 4:00 PM  
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Vernon Teachers' Association   

 
Proposed Budget for 

2015 - 2016  
Proposed Budget for 

2015 - 2016 
 

REVENUE     

Membership Revenue          208,000.00  MEETING EXPENSES   

AO ProD Conf Fees                   80.00  Executive Meetings 2,800.00   

PD Funds             86,000.00  Rep Assembly & General Meetings 1,500.00   

BCTF General Grants             37,810.00  Zone Meetings 250.00   

BCTF Rep Training/Pro D Grants             7,000.00  Staff Rep Training Mtng Exp   870.00   

BCTF Grants (Other)               5,350.00  Pro D Rep Training Mtng Exp 350.00   

SD#22 PQT Grant Funds              5,000.00  Total Meeting Expenses 5,770.00   
Interest Revenue               1,500.00     

Other Income                    50.00  MEMBERSHIP PROGRAMS/INITIATIVES                                 

TOTAL REVENUE           350,790.00  Bargaining 200.00   

  Retirement Gifts & Social 4,250.00   

GENERAL OPERATING EXPENSES  /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ tŀǊǘȅ 700.00  

Insurance - Directors' Liability               1,155.00  Community Resources Fund 4,000.00  

Insurance - Property               1,400.00  Sunshine Committee 2,000.00  

Repairs & Maintenance               3,000.00  Pro D Convention 7,000.00   

Office Supplies               2,750.00  Release Days τ Mediation 1,000.00  

Interest/Service Charges                   700.00  Scholarships/Bursaries 4,000.00   

Equipment & Software (Non-Capital)                   600.00  Induction 1,000.00   

Equipment and Software (Capital)                 1,250.00  Newsletter 500.00   

President's Operating Expenses               1,300.00  Social Justice Programs 750.00   

Executive Operating Expenses                  800.00  Release Days 3,000.00   

Mortgage Loan               8,845.00  General Membership Expenses 1,000.00   

Taxes - Property & Utilities               2,200.00  Back to School Social 2,000.00   

Telephone & Cable               3,500.00  Total Member Programs/Initiatives 31,400.00   

Utility Expense (Gas, Hydro)               1,400.00     

Photocopier Lease               3,300.00  GRANT FUNDED PROG  (BCTF/SD#22)   

Social Justice -Operating Expenses                   100.00  Staff Rep Training 5,000.00   

Pro D Operating Expenses                   900.00  ProD Rep Training                                                                        2,000.00  

Retired Teachers Operating Exp                     50.00  PQT/Inquiry 3,500.00   

On Call Teachers - Operating                   100.00  BCTF Initiatives 3,000.00   

OCTAV PD Contribution                   500.00  Total Grant Funded Programs 13,500.00   

Public Relations/Advertising               2,000.00     

Accounting Fees               2,520.00  LABOUR SUPPORT & PARTNERSHIPS   

General Operating Contingency                   500.00  Labour Support Contributions 200.00   

Total Operating Expenses              38,870.00  Labour Council Membership/Meetings 1,350.00   

  BCTF AGM    500.00  
WAGES & BENEFITS  Total Labour Support & Partnerships                            2,050.00  

President - Wages & Benefits             84,000.00     

                  -  Superannuation Costs             12,000.00  CURRENT YEAR RESERVES   
Pro D Chair Release Time             18,000.00  Bargaining Reserves 500.00   

Office Manager - Wages & Benefits             53,400.00  Equipment Reserves 500.00   

Office Manager - ProD Funds                  150.00  Operating Reserves 500.00   

President 's Supplement              8,150.00   Total Current Year Reserves Contrib 1,500.00   

Total Wages & Benefits         175,700.00     

            TOTAL GENERAL & ADMIN EXPENSES 354,790.00   

 PD Funds Distributed                                                                   86,000.00    

   NET INCOME ($4,000)  
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PRESIDENT ð Heather Malcolm  

It is hard to believe that the school year that 

started rather chaotically is quickly coming to an 

end.  

 

Once the job action was settled and teachers sur-

vived the bedlam that was returning to school in 

September, life at the VTA office seemed to keep 

up the hectic state for a long time. It started with a 

grievance to get payment for September 19th and 

continued from there. The duties of the president 

are numerous and there is no way that I could have 

done this position alone.  

 

To Alana, thanks for answering the phone, letting me 

know where I had to go and when I had to be there.  

You've kept the heart of the VTA, our office, run-

ning efficiently for ten years, now.   

 

To the VTA Executive: The discussions around the 

executive table can be quite long but they have been 

rich. The ability for us to express our own opinions 

respectfully and be heard  has led to some creative 

and, in the end, beneficial changes for our member-

ship. Lisa has done her best to keep the meetings 

moving and Diane recorded the minutes so that we 

have something to refer back to if needed.  I have 

every confidence that our interests are looked after 

at the provincial level. Richard has been an excellent 

LR and reporting back to us from provincial meetings. 

Nichole was busy with organizing the Community Re-

sources Fund and meeting with her committee to go 

over requests from several community groups.  Karen 

worked closely with Alana and kept our finances in 

order. Nancy and Sue were instrumental in bringing 

matters of social justice to our attention. Joelle was 

our Aboriginal Education Contact and worked  on the 

local Aboriginal Enhancement Agreement, the first 

one for our local. Kevin and Robyn have done a great 

job of keeping the members and the public informed 

of what we are doing. I have appreciated Chris' way 

of explaining our collective agreement when I have 

had to refer to him with questions. Craig sat on the  

 

 

District Joint Health and Safety Committee as well  

as Nancy. He has worked hard to make sure that we 

all work in safe environments. I appreciated the par-

ticipation of our Members at Large (Brian, Andrew 

and Chad) at our meetings and their willingness to 

help out when it was called upon.  Sascha was very 

helpful this year while dealing with TTOC issues and 

I appreciated his presence at meetings when talking 

about TTOCs.  

 

To the Staff Reps: There are no words to express 

my thanks for what you do in the schools day in and 

day out. Some of you had to step into interviews that 

were sprung upon you with little notice to support 

members. All of you have had votes to carry out at 

one time or another this year. You organized meet-

ings  to update your colleagues on the latest news 

from the executive or you met with your admin to 

discuss concerns in your school.  We did negotiate no 

supervision for staff reps in the last round of bar-

gaining. We did that to recognize that importance of 

the role of the staff rep in schools.  You have all im-

pressed me with the level of care and concern that 

you show your colleagues. Thank you for all that you 

have done to support teachers this year.   

 

To the teachers of Vernon, thanks for your dedica-

tion to do what is best for students in spite of the 

obstacles that the government is in intent on build-

ing. I am proud to be a member of such a profes-

sional association that cares so deeply for public 

education in British Columbia.  The level of dedica-

tion that teachers have shown this year is impres-

sive.  Students in Vernon are fortunate to have such 

committed individuals in their classrooms.   It has 

been my honour to be the VTA president and I could-

n't have done it alone. The VTA is a collective and no 

one person could ever run it alone. For all the support 

that you have shown me during these last two years, 

I thank you all.  

 

In Solidarity,  

VERNON TEACHERS’ ASSOCIATION 

2014  - 2015 Executive Reports 
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1st  VICE PRESIDENT -  Lisa LaBoucane 

 
I want to begin by acknowledging the fortitude 

and resolve of my colleagues who stood  

together this year, through some extremely 

trying times.  I know that you all had to make 

personal, professional and ethical decisions that 

were not easy. I want to thank you for holding 

the line.   

 

As many of you are aware, during our job action, 

I was working in the VTA office as the Strike 

Coordinator.  This was a formidable task, which 

I could not have done without an incredible 

team of people around me - both the VTA  

Executive members and the School Strike  

Captains.  I would like to convey my appreciation 

for those people who took on these positions of 

responsibility.  

 

Immediately following our return to work, I  

accepted the role of Local Election Contact  

 during the trustee elections.  I embraced this 

opportunity to talk with candidates about 

Vernon teachers and classrooms, as well as  

provincial issues. I worked with the DPAC  

president to organize a Trustee Forum, and 

worked to encourage teachers (and their 

friends and neighbors!) to get out and vote.  

 

Over this last year, I have continued my  

engagement in both the local and provincial  

 organization of our union.  I attended the BCTF 

Summer Conference and was once again elected 

as a delegate to the BCTF AGM this spring. I 

have also served as a member of a number of 

VTA and Joint Committees.  I have continued to 

be a member of the Professional Development 

Committee, and I am pleased to see the contin-

ued growth of teacher inquiry in our district.  

We have commenced the Professional Relations 

Committee meetings, and I sit as a VTA  

representative in this group.  This is an impor-

tant problem -solving body that I believe is      

 

 

already having a positive impact.  I also sat on 

the Education Fund Committee, as we worked 

through the growing pains of a new funding 

structure.  Finally, I have chaired the Constitu-

tion Committee, where we are working to bring 

more transparency to current local practices. 

Even though all this is certainly òbehind the 

scenesó, the work of these committees provides 

an important foundation for solving problems, 

and developing new directions within our local.   

 

Finally, I would like to express my gratitude for 

my colleagues who volunteer numerous hours on 

the VTA executive and as school staff  

representatives.  I continue to be proud to work 

with this group of dedicated people. As I move 

forward into next year, I am humbled by your 

trust.  Thank you for allowing me to continue to 

represent your voices, and to support you 

through challenging times.   

 

Part of being optimistic is keeping one's head 

pointed toward the sun, one's feet moving  

forward.  

- Nelson Mandela (Long Walk to Freedom)  

 

 

2nd VICE PRESIDENT -  Nichole Hillier  

 
I was the chairperson for the VTAõs Community 

Resources Committee, the VTAõs Sunshine Com-

mittee and the VTAõs Personnel Committee for 

the 2014 -2015 school year.  

 

The VTAõs Community Resources Committee 

provided financial support to the following or-

ganizations this year:  Salvation Army, Vernon 

Teens Count Too, The Retired Teachersõ Asso-

ciation, Together for Christmas, Allen Brooks 

Nature Centre, Unplug and Play North Okanagan 

Optimist Club, Adult Spelling Bee, Vernon  
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Dragon Boat Paddling, Ride Donõt Hide and the 

Learning Disabilities Association of BC, Vernon 

Chapter.  These organizations met the commit-

teeõs requirements in helping Vernonõs children 

and teens. 

 

The VTAõs  Sunshine Committee was able to 

provide financial support to two members this 

year.  

 

The VTAõs Personnel Committee and the VTA 

Office Manager, Alana Pethick, were able to 

agree to a new 5 year contract.  

 

 

 

TREASURER  -   Karen Vance  
 

This past year, a conservative budget was  

proposed and followed by the VTA.  With the 

new additional annual cost of $12,000.00 for 

the VTA president's superannuation, which had  

 always been covered by the school district, 

certain saving measures were implemented.  

We researched and changed to a less costly 

insurance company for the VTA buildings and 

property. The fax machine was eliminated from 

the VTA office equipment, a decrease in money 

budgeted for the VTA executive meetings as 

well for the BCTF AGM annual meeting were 

implemented as well as other small decreases in 

various cost items..  Luckily, there has been a 

decrease in the number of release days needed 

this year, including release days for mediation.  

As a result, we have been able to stay well 

within this year's budget.  

 

In addition, a budget has been proposed for 

the upcoming 2015 -2016 school year.  In this 

budget, an additional cost saving measure has 

been taken.  It has been proposed that we  

decrease the contributions to Community  

Resources by $1/member/month.  We will also 

continue last year's cost savings measures - no 

fax machine, the elimination of one phone line, 

continue with our more economical insurance 

company, as well as  a variety of other small 

economies  By doing so, we are able to keep our 

deficit to a minimum.  These cost cutting  

measures ensure that we do not raise the VTA 

fees for 2015 -2016. 

 

A huge thanks must go to Alana Pethick, our 

VTA office manager.  She has been key in  

identifying cost cutting measures, helping  

implement them as well as keeping careful 

track of the budget.  The VTA executive and 

VTA membership rely on her extensive  

knowledge of our financial situation and her 

fiscal expertise.  As treasurer, I am extremely 

grateful for her expert knowledge and hard 

work on our behalf.  

 

 

 

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT ð  

Robyn Ladner  

 

It has been my pleasure to once again,  

represent and support the teachers of Vernon 

with their professional learning.   

  

Teacher Inquiry  

The VTA and SD 22 once again jointly created 

a $13,500 grant to support Teacher Inquiry. 

This allowed us to fund many groups of teach-

ers, allowing them to meet and work together 

on various Inquiry projects. An Inquiry cele-

bration and sharing session is scheduled for 

mid June. It is my goal to continue to support, 

encourage, and facilitate Teacher Inquiry as a 

framework for PD in our local.   

  

VTA Okanagan Zone Convention  

Teachers were offered high quality sessions 

with multiple keynote speakers at George Elliot 

High School in Lake Country on the February 

20, 2015 Zone conference day. Each year it is  
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is attended by over 800 teachers.  This  

conference is 100% teacher planned and 

funded. I collaborate closely with the PD chair 

from Kelowna to put that day together.  

 

Inquire.Collaborate.Explore.4   

May 15th , 2015 is the date for the annual dis-

trict wide day.  Iõd like to thank all the teach-

ers who continue to step up and out of the tra-

ditional conference box. It really makes this 

day meaningful, relevant, and valuable. Teach-

ers know best what they need for PD at every 

stage and assignment in their career. We never 

have enough time to talk and make new connec-

tions. When we do, it improves our practice and 

student learning. Professional learning is a dy-

namic and career long process of learning and 

this day is an example of how that can look.   

  

District Pro D Committee  

The District PD Committee continues to meet 

three to four times per year to set goals,  

direction and policy for Professional Develop-

ment in the district. Thank you to Paul Britton, 

Jill McDonald, Lisa Laboucane, Glen Stiven,  

Sascha Burmeister, Lynda Henney, Don  

Balcombe, Linda Spiller, and Tracy Godfrey for 

their commitment and support.  

 

Thank you  

  

A heartfelt thank you to the VTA Executive 

for their support and guidance throughout this 

past year. We ended last year and began this 

one on the longest provincial strike in BC  

history. It was stressful, challenging, and all 

consuming for many of us. I spent more hours 

at the union office than at home. I answered 

more questions than I could fathom. I had 

more conversations than I'm used to. I wrote 

more press releases, member communication 

emails, speeches, and letters than I can re-

member.  

 

Over the summer, the trunk o f my car should  

have been full of beach towels and coolers of 

beer. Instead it was a mobile protest station 

full of picket signs. I was on social media and 

electronic devices much longer than was 

healthy. I cried more tears from relief and  

 

stress than I should have had to. Through it 

all, we had each otherõs backs. I learned so 

much and I was proud to serve the members as 

a part of a strong team of committed people.  

 

I want to thank all the people who have helped 

with Professional Development throughout the 

year: the School PD reps, the teachers who 

suggested or put on workshops and collabora-

tive sessions, LSAs, and the members of the 

District Pro D committee.   

 

I especially want to thank my family, whose 

support makes all my work with the VTA  

possible.  

 

Most of all, I want to thank you, the teachers 

of Vernon. Your commitment and passion for 

protecting professionalism and autonomy is 

what keeps me going. I hope to be back next 

year to continue this work and create  

effective, autonomous, and powerful PD  

experiences for all of us.  

 

In solidarity,  
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SOCIAL  JUSTICE  -  Nancy Ingersoll and 

Sue Ghattas  

 

We want to thank the rest of the Executive 

and Alana for their help and support. We  

attend the executive and RA meetings each 

month and Nancy also sits on the Community 

Resources committee as well as attending the  

community Suicide Prevention Committee meet-

ings. Sue is part of BCTF CASJ sitting on the 

Environmental Justice Action group and facili-

tating workshops on 'Linking Thinking'. We also 

contribute articles to the VTA Voices each 

time. We both supported the job action 

through our work on the Executive.  

 

We want to thank each of the school reps for 

taking on the task of receiving the SJ e -mails 

& trying their best to distribute them to their 

colleagues. That is an undertaking in itself and 

we really appreciate the time involved.  

Hopefully, there was something there to catch 

the passion of everyone. We are offering a  

workshop on Gender Inclusiveness  for SJ Reps 

and Counsellors in May.  

 

The new LGBTQ policy was finally passed. 

Nancy has been involved in this process for 

close to 10 years and is so excited! There are 

procedures that have been developed to ac-

company the policy and it is up to members now 

to push for the training and education required 

to bring this policy to life in the schools. An 

easy start is to make sure there at least a few 

resources in the school library.  

 

Thank you to all of you who keep social justice 

issues in front of your students.  What isn't a 

social justice issue these days? We must all 

endeavour to protect a fair and equitable soci-

ety. Giving students the skills to ensure they 

have a voice to advocate for themselves and to  

 

 

 

encourage others in solidarity action is critical  

to their future.  

 

I [Nancy] am retiring this year and I just want 

to add a special thank you to all those who sup-

ported me over the years in Social Justice.  

 

Thank you for all your support!  
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Local Representative  -  Richard Santos  

 
To say that the past year has been tumultuous and 

challenging would be an understatement. As one of 

the LRs, Local Representatives, for Local 22, 

Vernon, I represent our local membership to the 

BCTF, and I also represent the BCTF to the local 

membership. In the midst of this I listen to mem-

bers, confer with colleagues, and meet with admini-

stration.  

 

I could talk about the historical job action and the 

way members stood together, I could speak about 

early mornings arriving at the VTA office ready to 

deal with problems that arose during those weeks, 

or I could mention the incredible pride I feel to be 

part of our astounding, hard working executive 

team. What I am going to talk about is something 

that became quite evident during the job action: 

the BCTF needs to better manage its finances.  

 

First, let me be clear on my views. As a general rule 

I am against the increasing of fees. As the LR for 

Vernon for the last 5 years, I believe there has 

been a fee increase 4 out of the 5 years I have 

served. I also believe I have voted against the in-

crease at the AGM every year that I have been the 

LR. I believe we pay to many fees now. For the 

coming school year our rate of 1.79% will stay the 

same as last years. However, this is an increase 

because we received an increase of 3.25% on our 

wages, and our fee is a percentage of our wages. 

There was an attempt at the winter RA, Represen-

tative Assembly, to reduce our rate so there would 

be no increase but that failed.  

 

Second, let me state the obvious. The BCTF has 

been having and will continue to have some financial 

challenges. We were paid strike pay for only a small 

number of days during our 5 week strike. The BCTF 

was not financially prepared for the job action. 

Was a full walkout inevitable? I like to think not, 

but many members feel that the answer is quite 

obvious given the governmentõs record. Although I 

believe it is not the only reason for our financial 

troubles, I do believe that the legal costs and the 

advertising fees that the BCTF has incurred to  

 

 

 

promote and protect public education have been a 

huge factor contributing to our financial situation. 

The BCTF needs to become more financially re-

sponsible. To that end, at the current fee rate, the 

AGM was told there would be 3 weeks of strike pay 

available in five years if there were no new drains 

on our finances.  

 

Lastly, as the LR, I receive budget updates on a 

regular basis. I have been pleased to see the BCTF 

executive reviewing all expenditures and cutting 

wherever possible. In some cases there have been 

increases to certain line items, but overall the 

BCTF has been trimming its current budget and will 

continue to do so. Please note that the BCTF, while 

reviewing its budget, is very cognizant that its 

first duty is service to the members. At this past 

AGM and at the representative assemblies so far 

this year, there have been attempts to bring for-

ward cost cutting resolutions. I listen to these, 

confer with the president who attends the meeting 

and is our second LR, and then I vote. I do not 

automatically vote for or against a cost cutting 

measure. I weigh the purpose and the benefit. I am 

for the amalgamation of locals in school districts 

with more than 1 local. This happened because of 

the forced amalgamation of school districts in the 

past. The cost to the BCTF of these multi -local 

districts is $800,000 to $900,000 a year. This is a 

topic that comes up on a fairly regular basis at 

meetings, and so far has not received a favorable 

vote. At the spring RA, next yearõs budget will be 

passed. The budget will be gone through line item 

by line item and voted on.  

 

In conclusion, know that although quite stressful at 

times this past year, I felt privileged to hold the 

position of LR, Local Representative, for Vernon. I 

like the work and the experience. I hope to  

continue in the same capacity for next year.     
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Occupational Health & Safety  ñ Craig 

Leverman 
 

This year the District Joint Occupational Health 

and Safety Committee organized 2 training  

sessions.  The first dealt with Bill 14 ð Harassment 

and Bullying in the workplace.   The second offered 

two sessions, one for employees new to their role 

as a health and safety person at their site.   

Participants were walked through the forms on the 

district website and practiced filling them in.  In 

the experienced session, participants discussed a 

variety of topics such as best practices, safety 

information sources and inclusionary practices.  

Both groups came together in a final session to  

 review incident reporting forms, looking for  

errors, missing information and to discuss when the 

forms should be completed and submitted.  

 

I would like to acknowledge and thank Nancy  

Ingersoll for her contributions over the years on 

the District Committee, as she will not be returning 

next year.  

 

A reminder, all injuries and near misses need to be 

reported.  Both the VTA and the District have the 

required forms on their respective websites.  If 

you visit a doctor due to your injury you should 

mention that the injury happened at work.  Your 

site based Occupational Health and Safety teacher 

can help you with completing the forms.  It is very 

important that these forms are filled out within 72 

hours of an incident, claims can be denied if the 

appropriate paperwork and procedures are not  

followed.  

 

 

 

Public Relations & Communications ñ 

Kevin Bader  

 

I think it'd fair to say this school year has been 

like no other. From the perspective of this Chair, 

we transitioned from a non -stop-inbox -consistently

-full summer volunteer workload, down to a 

"normal" closer -to -what -I -thought -I -signed-up-for 

volunteer workload!  

 

 

 

 

Though my name is attached to the above title, our 

member communications during job action were 

very much a group effort. Thanks to Robyn and the 

rest of the strike committee for enabling member 

communication via the VTA Updates that rovers 

drove to the picket lines, the eblasts to members, 

and our frequently updated VTA Facebook Page 

discussions. Each day during that difficult time, we 

put in full days at the office trying to keep you and 

the public informed by arranging for media inter-

views, writing press releases, and by creating and 

"releasing" videos, info graphics, and info sheets 

into social media, several of which went viral! I be-

lieve we should be proud of our efforts to educate 

parents and rest of the public about our schools. 

Locally, it was basically done with some creative 

teachers, a phone, and a 10 -year-old Macbook. 

 

Once the school year got rolling, an opportunity 

with potential for improved communications with 
the district  is the new Professional Relations  

Committee, one result of our local bargaining. At 

the time of writing, we have had two meetings with 

management where teacher concerns such as the 

tech rollout and the status of the district's TTOC 

list have been discussed, and minutes of our  

conversations have been sent to all.  

 

It continues to be a pleasure working with other 

colleagues on the Executive who have chosen to 

volunteer their individual time, energy, wisdom,  

experience, talents, and skills to support us all.  
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ATTENTION:  2014/2015 RETIREES 
 

We are compiling the 2014/2015 Retirees Profiles for 

insertion in the June ‘Voices’ and we need your help to 

ensure that we don’t miss anyone.  If you are retiring, 

and have not yet done so, please complete a ‘Retiree 

Profile’ (you can download a form from the VTA web-

site: www.vernonta.com or contact the VTA office to 

have one emailed to you) and email or send it (via 

school mail bag) to the VTA as soon as possible along 

with a jpg photo.  Thank you!  

 

IF YOU HAVENôT ALREADY  -  CHECK OUT THE VTA 

AND  

THE BCTF ON FACEBOOK 

If you haven’t already done so now is the time to register 

at the BCTF Members’ portal to ensure you are kept up to 

date and your contact information is current. 

To easily access the VTA  Facebook page visit 

www.vernonta.com  and follow the link.  

While you’re there check out  your Executive 

Members for 2015-2016, latest edition of 

Voices, links to other sites and so much 

W al l   -    I n fo   -    Pho to s   -   Peo ple   -   D is cus s io ns        And so much moreéé..check it out! 

http://www.vernonta.com
http://www.facebook.com/BCTeachersFederation?v=wall
http://www.facebook.com/BCTeachersFederation?v=info
http://www.facebook.com/BCTeachersFederation?v=photos
http://www.facebook.com/BCTeachersFederation?v=app_2373072738

